June 10, 2019

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by
Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer. Members Absent: None.

Visitors: Keith & Mariann Fleckenstein, Ron Randall, Arlene Sullivan, Shari Emerick,
Ron Gromak, Brian Gramer, Joe Zanetti, Ashley Young.

Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED.

There was no brief public comment.

Joe Zanetti from APM gave a report on mosquito control and introduced new driver,
Ashley Young. There was discussion about the abundance of rain - mosquitoes are expected to
be bad. APM will do their best to keep under control.

Motion by Harvey, supported by Curell to accept into record the minutes of the May
meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Running to accept into record the Treasurers Report as
presented. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Harvey supported by Mohr to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the
General Fund, $16,623.66 with checks numbered 13046 through 13073, from the Cemetery
Fund, $2121.05, with checks numbered 1113 through 1115, and from the Mosquito Fund
$15,500.00 with check number 1067. MOTION CARRIED.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Discussion about grading and brining of the roads was delayed as Joe Haack was
expected to attend. Mr. Haack did not attend. There was discussion about the pavilion at the
hall. The flag pole has been installed. We have an agreement with Hamilton Propane as approved
at the May meeting. The ordinance violation at 712 Barnes Road regarding tires has been turned
over to Construction Code.

NEW BUSINESS:

The bridge at the north end of Binden Road that has been a topic of public
comment several times over the last many months, has been closed.

There was 1 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: to Brian & Amy Kirk 7196
McTaggart Rd for a residential solar array.

One item of correspondence- a county-wide hazardous waste collection will be held in
the Imlay City area in September. Interested parties must register before being given the exact
location. Clerk has information about acceptable and non-acceptable items or this information
can be obtained from the MSU Extension.

PC Chair Ron Gromak gave a report on the work Planning Commission is doing on
getting township ordinances organized. They will begin work on a solar ordinance soon. There
was also discussion about ordinance violations in various locations around the township.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:38 pm.

Pamela Running, Clerk David Scheuer, Supervisor



